
From the Principal 

This newsletter reflects the rich myriad of opportunities on offer in any 

given 2-3 week period. I take this opportunity to warmly commend our 

staff on their efforts to introduce our students to explore new areas and 

ways of doing things. Life is a journey of understanding yourself, discov­

ering passions and exploration. Our students have had plenty of chanc­

es to do this during the recent period. 

Success is also a journey - special congratulations to Paris K who, with 

other members of the Victorian U/15 Girls' Soccer Team, travelled to 

Oregon, USA to participate in the prestigious Nike Premier Cup. What an 

awesome achievement ! 

In memory and appreciation 

Wednesday 3 September marked an important moment in the College's 

relatively brief history - on his recent passing, the life and significant 

contribution of Father Elias were celebrated. 

Father Elias holds a special place in the history and identity of our 

College - he was the first Orthodoxy teacher when the College began, 

and for a period he was also the owner of the College alongside 

Metropolitan lezekiel of Melbourne after the passing of Father Kourtessis. 

Father Elias was also the long-serving parish priest of Templestowe, and 

many of our Templestowe students and families, together with current 

staff and our Chair of the SJC Board were present to celebrate his life 

and to give thanks. In the past, the Templestowe parish was one of our 

largest, highlighting the strong connection between our school 

community and Father Elias. 

Staff paused to give thanks and offer a prayer to a great founder of our 

College and contributor to SJC. On Friday 5 September as a further mark 
of respect our flags in the Senior Agora were flown at half-mast. May he 
rest in peace. 

A proud moment for St John's College! 
We are delighted to celebrate and warmly congratulate our alumnus, His 
Grace Bishop Christophoros of Kerasounta (Class of 1998), on his 
election by the Holy and Sacred Synod of the Ecumenical Patriarchate as 
Assistant Bishop to His Eminence Archbishop Makarios of Australia. 
Bishop Christophoros, who has remained connected to our school 
community through events and alumni gatherings, will now serve as 
Chancellor of the Holy Archdiocese of Australia and Vicar of the 
Immediate Archdiocesan District. This is a historic and joyous 
achievement for our community, and we are so proud to see one of our 
own serve the Church and Australia with faith and dedication. 
Axios! 

Outstanding Success in Greek 
Language Certification 
We are delighted to share that a 
group of our VCE Greek students 
who recently sat the internationally 
recognised Greek Language 
Certification exam achieved a 100% 
success rate, with every student 
receiving a High Distinction. 
This exceptional achievement is a 
testament to the students' 
dedication and the strength of the 
College's Greek language program. At St John's College, we remain 
deeply committed to promoting Greek language learning and 
continuously seek to expand our Hellenic educational offerings. 
Congratulations to all students involved-this is a proud moment for our 
College and a shining example of Hellenism in action. 

On Monday, 11th August, the St John's College community was deeply 
honoured to welcome His Eminence Archbishop Makarios of Australia, 
who presided over the Small Supplicatory Canon to the Theotokos. 
We were also privileged by the presence of His Grace Bishop Kyriakos 
of Melbourne, His Grace Bishop Evmenios of Chora, our clergy and 
distinguished guests. In his address to our students, His Eminence 
spoke about the Theotokos, reminding them that no matter where 
they are or what they do, she is always with them, offering her love, 
comfort, and protection. A truly memorable and beautiful afternoon for 
our college. 

Feast Day of the Transfiguration - A 
Celebration of Hellenism in Action 
On Wednesday 6th August, a group 
of students proudly represented St 

� 

John's College at the Parish of the 
Transfiguration in Thomastown for 
the Feast Day of the Transfiguration 
of Our Lord. Presided over by His 
Eminence Archbishop Makarios, this 
special service provided students 
with an opportunity to actively 
engage with our Greek Orthodox faith and heritage. 
Moments like these exemplify Hellenism in action-where learning 
extends beyond the classroom and into the heart of the community. 
Students were able to witness the significance of this important Feast 
Day and contribute meaningfully, with several taking on the honour of 
serving as flag bearers during the service. 
Community engagement is a key pillar of our College's identity, and we 
thank our students for their participation and our families for their 
ongoing support. 

St Paraskevi Feast Day 
Celebration 
On Sunday 27 July, students 
from St John's College 
proudly represented the 
school at the Feast Day 
celebration of St Paraskevi in 
St Albans. Students attended 
the Divine Liturgy at the 
Parish of St Paraskevi, joining 
the local community in prayer 
and celebration. It was a 
special opportunity for student leaders to demonstrate their commitment 
to faith, service, and community. The school's presence reflected a stron1 
connection to the parish and the wider Greek Orthodox community. We 
thank all students and families who supported the event and look forwarc 
to continuing to nurture student leadership through meaningful 

community engagement. 
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https://youtube.com/shorts/2LK3DDV9W8A?feature=share
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https://youtube.com/shorts/Pvcel7FwSV0?feature=share

	SJC Bulletin Term 3, Issue 2 05.09.25-01
	SJC Bulletin Term 3, Issue 2 05.09.25-02
	SJC Bulletin Term 3, Issue 2 05.09.25-03
	SJC Bulletin Term 3, Issue 2 05.09.25-04
	SJC Bulletin Term 3, Issue 2 05.09.25-05

